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Hello to all residents, I will be communicating a newsletter each month so each of you are up to date 
with what is going on within the police department as well as with the community. I will include 
information reference criminal activity, hopefully none that is taking place here, but activity that may be 
happening within our surrounding communities. 

On May 28th, the Memorial Day Tribute was a great success.  Special thanks to several residents who 
took the time to speak and to the Willoughby Hills VFW Post 4358 for their participation.  We will plan 
on having this event again next year. 

   

On June 2nd, the shredding company was here at Village Hall and shredded many documents for our 
residents.  We had about thirty-five residents utilize the program.  

Our community along with all other communities is seeing a continued pattern of scams that are out 
there.  Communities are battling multiple types of scams, for example: telephone scams, credit card 
scams, website scams, mail and newspaper scams, as well as, people impersonating utility workers and 
coming to your residence unannounced.   

If you notice anything that does not look right or suspicious vehicles or persons, please contact us.  The 
best way to call is through dispatch at 440-942-1660, or in case of an emergency call 9-1-1. 

We are trying to be diligent with the speeding vehicles on our roadways, contact us with any areas of 
concern that you may have.   

In conclusion, if you have any questions or suggestions please do not hesitate to call or stop by and we 
will be happy to answer any question. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Keith A. DeWitt, Chief of Police 


